
 

 

 

 

 

So, where do I begin with Round 4 of the club championships. Can I just say, “Queensland, beautiful 

one day, perfect the next”. Well I’m pretty sure, Sunday was that perfect day for breaking in this 

new property at Mt Mee, owned by Glen and Wilma Somerville. 

The property has it all, logs, rocks, gullies, hill climbs, 

wet and dry and all kinds of ground for the tyres to 

grip into.... and sometimes not. A lot of hard work was 

put into setting up the property so we could ride a 

variety of 10 sections that were also spectator 

friendly. Our regular juniors were content with their 

divisional splits, although the Division zero guys found 

some of the sections very challenging. For everyone in 

between there was a bit of a mixed bag of sections. 

The challenging ones were very do able if you stayed consistent and of course the easy ones caught 

you out when complacent.  

Everyone seemed content at the end of the day, some were just lying about in the sun listening to 

Alika’s “SQTA Five” song, waiting for the free sausage sizzle and scores to be read out. 

To be honest, we needed perfect weather for this trial to be successful and the weather gods were 

on our side again. Finally I do want to thank all those that helped put this trial together from the 

Somerville’s, to the section setters, folks that put the BBQ together, to the guy that towed the toilet 

to the wrong mountain (no names JB), to the ladies and gents in the tent doing all our  

administration and of course to our committee. Thank you. 

A SQTA Trial without a Reed? Pretty sure that’s a first for the club? 

 Scoresheet attached 

 “SQTA Five” song attached 

Enjoy 

Harry 

 

 



 

 


